
SHEFFIELD COUNCIL - LIST OF PETITIONS MAY 2019 ONWARDS 

1 

 

No. Date 
Received 

Lead 
Petitioner 

No. of 
Signature
s 

Description  Presented To Referred 
To 

Date 
Acknowl
edged 

Contact 
Officer 

Action Taken Review 
Requested
/ Outcome 

1 29/5/19 Neil Carbutt 10,429 Opposing plans to cut 
firefighter crews 

Council – 12/6/19 Safer and 
Stronger 
Comms 
Scrutiny 
Committee 
– 11/7/19 

20/6/19 Alice 
Nicholson 

Lead petitioner invited to attend the Scrutiny meeting to 
take part in the consultation on the South Yorkshire 
Fire and Rescue Service – Draft Integrated Risk 
Management Plan. 

 

2 12/6/19 John Drajling 336 Requesting action to address 
speeding traffic on the 30 
mph section of Yew Lane, 
Ecclesfield  

Council – 12/6/19 Cllr Bob 
Johnson  

13/6/19 Tracey Hollis Letter sent 25/7/19 informing that limitations on the 
Council’s resources had resulted in requests for road 
safety schemes having to be assessed and prioritised, 
based on an agreed criteria, one of which related to 
injury accidents. The request had been investigated, 
and as there had only been two slight injury road 
accidents in the last five years, it would not be 
considered a priority. Lead petitioner informed that the 
request would be kept on the request list, and reviewed 
again if funding becomes available. 

 

3 12/6/19 Natalie 
Johnson 

13 Requesting that food waste 
be collected, in a separate 
receptacle, as part of the 
City’s waste collection 

Council – 12/6/19 Cllr Lewis 
Dagnall 

13/6/19 Joanne 
Short/Philippa 
Burdett 

Email sent 12/9/19 (by Cllr Mark Jones) informing of 
the environmental benefits of how the City’s food waste 
was dealt with, via the Energy Recovery Facility, and 
that, whilst there were no plans for a separate food 
waste collection in the near future, the Authority would 
continue to monitor the Government’s position on this, 
particularly relating to funding.  

 

4 12/6/19 Nadia Jama 12 Requesting that a road in the 
Wicker area be renamed 
Windrush Road 

Council – 12/6/19 Cllr Bob 
Johnson 

13/6/19 Tracey Hollis Cllr Johnson has met with the lead petitioner and 
relevant Council officers, and a way forward has been 
agreed. 

 

5 12/6/19 Carl Dunne 848 Requesting the Council to 
prevent the extension of the 
licence for the scaffolding 
currently in place at the top 
Chapel Walk, on Fargate 

Council – 12/6/19 Cllr Mazher 
Iqbal 

13/6/19 June 
Henson/Denis
e Gambles 

  

6 6/6/19 Anne Davies 20 Objecting to Planning 
Application 19/00985/FUL -  
Rattle and Roll Space, 191 
Vincent Road 

City Growth  – 
6/6/19 

 17/6/19 Matthew Ridge   

7 24/6/19 Julie Pearn 1692 Requesting the Council to 
support the Labour Party to 
recognise Palestine as a 
sovereign state, as part of the 
UN, and to pass a motion to 
this effect 

Council – 3/7/19 Cllr Olivia 
Blake 

4/7/19 Marilyn 
Fisher/Philippa 
Burdett 

Councillors have supported the group and will continue 
to work with them. 

 

8 24/6/19 Residents of 
Lifestyle 
House 

19 Objecting to Planning 
Application 19/01954/FUL – 
Sheffield High School for 
Girls 

City Growth – 
24/6/19  

 26/6/19 Stewart 
Greenslade  

Application granted by the Planning and Highways 
Committee on 28/8/19. 

 

9 3/7/19 Anne Barr 7754 Seeking a referendum on 
whether the Council should 

Council – 3/7/19 Cllr Olivia 
Blake 

7/9/19 Marilyn 
Fisher/Philippa 

Cllr Terry Fox was leading a Governance review and a 
referendum will be held on this issue. 
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be run in a different way by 
one or more Committees 
made up of elected Members 

Burdett 

10 3/7/19 Geraldine 
Webster 

26 Objecting to Planning 
Application 19/02127/FUL – 7 
Chantrey Road 

City Growth – 
3/7/19 

 10/7/19 Liz Arblaster Application granted with conditions. Decision Notice 
issued 9/10/19. 

 

11 31/5/19 Sahresh 
Akram 

19 Objecting to Planning 
Application 19/01494/FUL – 
Rear of 164 Firth Park Road 

City Growth – 
31/5/19 

   Application withdrawn.  

12 30/7/19 Sudir 
Narraidoo 

51 Objecting to, and requesting 
action from First Group, 
regarding the 97/98 service 
serving Millhouses and Totley 

Leader of the 
Council 

 6/8/19 Lisa Hattersley Letter sent 6/8/19 informing of the work being 
undertaken between the City Council and the Sheffield 
City Region Mayor in connection with the Review of 
Bus Services in the region. Petition also referred to the 
SYPTE, with a request that they respond to the lead 
petitioner.  

 

13 13/8/19 Kath Cadman 16 Request for road safety 
measures on Lyminster Road 

City Growth – 
13/81/9 

Cllr Bob 
Johnson 

 Tracey Hollis Email sent 19/9/19 informing that limitations on the 
Council’s resources had resulted in requests for road 
safety schemes having to be assessed and prioritised, 
based on an agreed criteria, one of which related to 
injury accidents. Records show that there had only 
been one reported slight injury road accident in the last 
five years. Lead petitioner informed that the Road was 
in an area identified as being suitable for a 20 mph 
speed limit, and that it was included in the programme 
for implementation by April 2020. 

 

14 16/7/19 Francesca 
Wall 

54 Requesting that the Give 
Way sign at the top of Hagg 
Hill be replaced with a Stop 
sign 

Council – 4/9/19 Cllr Bob 
Johnson 

6/9/19 Tracey Hollis Email sent 4/12/19 informing that, whilst it was 
believed that the majority of incidents were down to 
poor driving, it would be possible to change the current 
Give Way signs to ones on a yellow background. Lead 
petitioner advised that Stop signs can only be used 
where visibility at a junction falls below a set standard, 
and that this location did not meet such criteria.  

 

15 22/8/19 Claire Walker 47 Requesting speed reduction 
measures on Greenhow 
Street 

Council – 4/9/19 Cllr Bob 
Johnson 

6/9/19 Tracey Hollis Letter sent 25/9/19 informing that limitations on the 
Council’s resources had resulted in requests for road 
safety schemes having to be assessed and prioritised, 
based on an agreed criteria, one of which related to 
injury accidents. Records show that there has been no 
reported slight injury accidents in the last five years. 
Lead petitioner informed that the Street was in an area 
identified as being suitable for a 20 mph speed limit, 
but it is not in the programme for implementation in 
2019/20. 

 

16 30/8/19 Nadia Jama 138 Requesting the SYPTE to 
save the No.31 bus service 

Council – 4/9/19 Cllr Bob 
Johnson 

6/9/19 Tracey Hollis Letter sent 14/11/19 informing of the background (as 
provided by the SYPTE) to the decision taken by 
Sheffield Community Transport to withdraw the 
service. 

 

17 2/9/19 Ibrar Hussain 178 Requesting further assistance 
for taxi drivers prior to the 
proposed introduction of the 
City Centre Clean Air Zone 

Council – 4/9/19 Cllr Bob 
Johnson 

6/9/19 Tracey Hollis Email sent 12/3/20 providing a detailed explanation as 
to what action the Council is proposing with regard to 
licensed vehicles and the City Centre Clean Air Zone in 
general.  

 

18 2/9/19 Sudir 53 Objecting to the poor bus Council – 4/9/19 Cllr Bob 6/9/19 Tracey Hollis See Petition 12 above  
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Narraidoo service between Totley and 
the City Centre 

Johnson 

19 3/9/19 Tony Tigwell 449 Requesting the SYPTE to 
save the No. 56 bus service, 
linking Gleadless Valley and 
Heeley to the City Centre  

Council – 4/9/19 Cllr Bob 
Johnson 

6/9/19 Tracey Hollis Letter sent 14/11/19 informing of the reasons (as 
provided by the SYPTE) for the changes introduced on 
1/9/19.   

 

20 26/5/19 Rosa Vince 958 Supporting the renewal of the 
SEV Licence, Spearmint 
Rhino 

Licensing Sub-
Committee – 
16/9/19 

  Emma 
Rhodes-Evans 

Application granted by the Sub-Committee at it’s 
meeting on 17/9/19 (reconvened from 16/9/19) 

 

21 20/9/19 Ayaz Habib 57 Objecting to Planning 
Application 19/03187/CHU – 
Abbeydale Brewery Units 3, 8 
and 13, Aizlewood Road, S8 
0YX 

City Growth – 
20/9/19 

  Roy McLeod Application withdrawn.  

22 2/10/19 Mary 
Reddican 

62 Requesting a pedestrian 
crossing at 900 Abbeydale 
Road 

Council – 2/10/19 Cllr Bob 
Johnson 

3/10/19 Tracey Hollis Letter sent 9/1/20 informing that limitations on the 
Council’s resources had resulted in requests for road 
safety schemes having to be assessed and prioritised, 
based on an agreed criteria, one of which related to 
injury accidents. The accident data for this location 
showed that there had been no reported injury 
accidents in the last five years. The request would be 
kept on a list, and reviewed again if funding becomes 
available. Arrangements had been made for ‘elderly 
people’ crossing signs to be fitted near to the lead 
petitioner’s residence and the Tesco garage, to replace 
the existing school crossing signs. Arrangements also 
made for any overhanging vegetation to be cut back to 
ensure the signs are visible.  

 

23 2/10/19 Annie O’Gara 123 Requesting road safety 
measures at the junction of 
Fossdale Road and Carter 
Knowle Road 

Council – 2/10/19 Cllr Bob 
Johnson 

3/10/19 Tracey Hollis Letter sent 15/1/20 informing that, following a site visit, 
local Councillors had agreed to partially fund a Traffic 
Regulation Order to install double yellow lines at the 
junction. It is anticipated that such works will be 
implemented during the 2020/21 financial year.  

 

24 2/10/19 Gamal 
Abdulla 

132 Requesting action to deal 
with anti-social behaviour 
around Ellesmere Green  

Council – 2/10/19 Cllr Paul 
Wood 

3/10/19 Lesley Dyson Letter sent 27/11/19 informing of the action taken, and 
planned to be taken, to address the issues. 

 

25 14/10/19 Division 
Street 
Retailers 

19 Objecting to the lack of 
consultation on the planned 
road closures on Division 
Street in connection with the 
Cycle Sheffield event 

Chief Executive City Centre 
Manager 

 Richard Eyre Following the petition, each retailer was visited by 
Steve Wright (Strategic Transport Team), and their 
concerns were taken on board. As a result, the road 
closure moved to Division Street and not Cambridge 
Street. 

 

26 15/10/19 Ecclesfield 
Red Rose 
JFC 

944 Expressing support for 
Planning Application 
19/02907/FUL – retention of 
extension to car park on 
Nether Lane 

City Growth – 
15/10/19 

  Diane Holgate   

27 28/10/19 Stacey 
Morgan 

429 Requesting speed cameras 
on High Street, Mosborough 

Council – 6/11/19 Cllr Bob 
Johnson 

7/11/19 Tracey Hollis Letter sent 11/11/19 advising the lead petitioner to 
contact the South Yorkshire Safety Camera 
Partnership, the responsible body for assessing 
locations of community concern for mobile camera 
enforcement. Lead petitioner also advised that the 
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Partnership currently had no funding available for 
installing any new fixed cameras in the county, and 
that all new requests for enforcement were being 
fulfilled by mobile enforcement.   

28 4/11/19 Sarah 
Whiteley-
Winter 

404 Requesting a new footpath 
along Greenhill Parkway 

Council – 6/11/19 Cllr Bob 
Johnson 

7/11/19 Tracey Hollis Letter sent 11/11/19 informing that limitations on the 
Council’s resources had resulted in requests for road 
safety and highway schemes having to be assessed 
and prioritised, based on an agreed criteria. In this 
case, this would include factors such as pedestrian use 
and its impact on access to local amenities, including 
schools and health facilities. Another factor relates to 
the prevention of accidents. Lead petitioner informed 
that the request would be kept on the request list, and 
reviewed again if funding becomes available. 

 

29 4/11/19 Claire Baker 926 Requesting the Council to 
immediately halt the sale of 
the three Owlthorpe Field 
sites 

Council – 6/11/19 Cllr Bob 
Johnson 

7/11/19 Tracey Hollis Letter sent 14/11/19 informing that the land had been 
purchased by the Council in 1982 for residential 
development, and has been designated as housing 
land since the 1960s. Lead petitioner informed of the 
justification for using the land for housing development 
and that the environmental strategy for the area would 
continue to promote the integration of a bio-diverse, 
eco-friendly landscape into all existing and future 
communities, and to conserve and enhance the local 
landscape for the benefit of people and wildlife. The 
Council was currently only considering the sale of 
Phase 1 (Site E), with no decisions having been made 
on Phases 2 and 3.  

 

30 6/11/19 Angus Fong 2625 Calling on the Council to 
support Hong Kong 
democracy 

Council – 6/11/19 The Leader, 
Cllr Julie 
Dore 

7/11/19 Lisa Hattersley Letter sent 28/11/19 confirming that political parties in 
the UK have shown solidarity with the people of Hong 
Kong with regard to peaceful protests and the right to 
retain the two system policy. 

 

31 9/10/19 Not Known 135 Objecting to Planning 
Application 19/2085/FUL – 
Food discount store in 
Chapeltown 

City Growth   Liz Arblaster   

32 13/11/19 Katy Gosling 30 Objecting to Planning 
Application 19/03598/FUL – 
Ecclesall Road Medical 
Centre, 334 Millhouses Lane 

City Growth  19/11/19 Liz Arblaster   

33 12/11/19 Kim Jowle 213 Requesting the installation of 
speed bumps on Lydgate 
Lane 

Council – 4/12/19 Cllr Bob 
Johnson 

5/12/19 Tracey Hollis Letter sent 16/12/19 informing that limitations on the 
Council’s resources had resulted in requests for road 
safety schemes having to be assessed and prioritised, 
based on an agreed criteria, which included the 
number of injury accidents. The request had been 
investigated, and as there had only been two reported 
road injury accidents in the last five years, it would not 
be considered a priority. Lead petitioner informed that 
the request would be kept on the request list, and 
reviewed again if funding becomes available. Lydgate 
Lane was in an area identified as being suitable for a 
20 mph speed limit. Although it was not in the 
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programme for implementation in 2019/20, it was 
hoped that, subject to available funding, such limit 
would be introduced in all suitable residential areas in 
future years. Lead petitioner later informed that the 
Crosspool 20mph speed limit scheme, which includes 
Lydgate Lane, would be consulted on in 2020/21, with 
a plan to build the scheme later in 2021. 

34 1/12/19 Kerry 
Penkethman 

301 Requesting pedestrian 
crossings on the crossroads 
of Jenkin Road, Wincobank 
Avenue and Newman Road 

Council – 4/12/19 Cllr Bob 
Johnson 

5/12/19 Tracey Hollis Letter sent 16/12/19 informing that limitations on the 
Council’s resources had resulted in requests for road 
safety schemes having to be assessed and prioritised, 
based on an agreed criteria, which included the 
number of injury accidents. Newman Road was high on 
the priority list, so further accident investigations would 
be carried out and, if a scheme was carried forward, 
the junction with Jenkin Road would also be assessed..  

 

35 1/1/20 Samantha 
Rayworth 

19 Requesting a pedestrian 
crossing facility or a school 
crossing patrol at Angram 
Bank School 

Council – 8/1/20 Cllr Bob 
Johnson 

9/1/20 Tracey Hollis Letter sent 10/1/20 informing that limitations on the 
Council’s resources had resulted in requests for road 
safety measures and pedestrian crossings having to be 
assessed and prioritised, based on an agreed criteria, 
which included the number of injury accidents. Records 
show that there have been no recorded pedestrian 
injury accidents at this location in the last five years. 
The use of crossing patrol wardens was also 
assessed, based on national criteria and, and which 
was not met in this case. The request for a pedestrian 
crossing would be added to the Council’s request list, 
and considered alongside all other requests across the 
City.  

 

36 8/1/20 Gary 
Chamberlain 

676 Objecting to the proposed 
road changes in Oughtibridge 
and to the lack of consultation 
with residents 

Council – 8/1/20 Cllr Bob 
Johnson 

9/1/20 Tracey Hollis Letter sent 14/1/20 informing of the consultation 
process and other engagement undertaken by the 
Council. Lead petitioner informed that the ideas put 
forward by the Oughtibridge Road Safety Action Group 
had been investigated, and found to be either not 
practical or relate to problems away from the junction. 
Residents would have a further chance to respond to 
the proposal, following the advertisement of the Traffic 
Regulation Order, from 14th November to 12th 
December, 2019.  

 

37 3/2/20 Dr Bing 
Jones 

196 Requesting the Council to tell 
the truth about climate chaos 

Council – 5/2/20 Cllr Mark 
Jones 

6/2/20 Joanne 
Short/Philippa 
Burdett  

Letter sent 11/2/20 informing that a statement would be 
included in the Council Tax bills to be sent out in March 
2020.  

 

38 3/2/20 Dave Bailie 204 Demanding a Citizens’ 
Assembly on the climate 
change emergency in 
Sheffield 

Council – 5/2/20 Cllr Mark 
Jones 

6/2/20 Joanne 
Short/Philippa 
Burdett 

Letter sent 11/2/20 informing that a Citizens’ Assembly 
would be taking place in March 2020. 

 

39 4/2/20 Jill Fearn 705 Requesting the Council to 
recommend and actively 
champion the reinstatement 
of funding by the Education 
and Skills Funding Agency to 
SHIFT Media 

Council – 5/2/20 Cllr Abtisam 
Mohamed 

6/2/20 Joanne 
Short/Philippa 
Burdett 
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40 4/2/20 Naimah and 
Ammorah 

52 Requesting more recycling 
bins in the Fir Vale area 

Council – 5/2/20 Cllr Mark 
Jones 

6/2/20 Joanne 
Short/Philippa 
Burdett 

  

41 4/2/20 Ann Bentley 881 Objecting to the proposed 
demolition of Shiregreen 
WMC 

Council – 5/2/20 Cllr Bob 
Johnson 

6/2/20 Tracey Hollis Letter sent 11/2/20 informing that an application had 
been received for demolition on the site, and that, with 
all such applications, it would be thoroughly reviewed, 
with all factors being taken into consideration, prior to a 
decision being made. Further letter sent by City Growth 
14/2/20 providing further clarification on the matters the 
Local Planning Authority can consider in relation to the 
demolition of buildings. 

 

42 4/2/20 Kurtis 
Crossland 

536 Requesting a pedestrian 
crossing on Station Road, 
near Halfway Nursery Infant 
School 

Council – 5/2/20 Cllr Bob 
Johnson 

6/2/20 Tracey Hollis Letter sent 10/2/20 informing that limitations on the 
Council’s resources had resulted in requests for road 
safety measures and pedestrian crossings having to be 
assessed and prioritised, based on an agreed criteria, 
which included the number of injury accidents. There 
was an existing request for a crossing at this location, 
but the location did not fall within the highest scoring 
requests. An assessment for a School Crossing Patrol 
Warden has also previously been undertaken in this 
location but, again, it did not meet the criteria threshold 
(traffic volume and number of pedestrians crossing). 
The request for a pedestrian crossing would be added 
to the Council’s request list, and considered alongside 
all other requests across the City. 

 

43 28/2/20 Patricia 
Munroe-
Smith 

10 Requesting the Sheffield 
Markets Team to adhere to 
the Council’s Zoned Activities 
Lettings Criteria 

Council – 4/3/20 Cllr Mary 
Lea 

5/3/20 Joanne 
Short/Philippa 
Burdett 

  

44 3/3/20 Ibrar Hussain 180 Requesting action regarding 
the proposed City Centre 
Clean Air Zone 

Council – 4/3/20 Cllr Bob 
Johnson 

5/3/20 Tracey Hollis Email sent 12/3/20 providing a detailed explanation as 
to what action the Council is proposing with regard to 
licensed vehicles and the City Centre Clean Air Zone in 
general. 

 

45 4/3/20 Janet 
Hempson 

36 Requesting action to deal 
with parking problems around 
Ranulf Court, Abbeydale 
Road South 

Council – 4/3/20 Cllr Bob 
Johnson 

5/3/20 Tracey Hollis   

46 2/3/20 Sue Winger 30 Requesting action regarding 
the volume and speed of 
traffic on Albion Row and 
Tofts Lane 

City Growth – 
2/3/20 

  Simon Botterill   

           

 


